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Labor Day is around the corner, I guess you know 

what that means, our summer is coming to an end... 

Schools are back in session; cooler days are ahead, 

and more and more people are finding their way out 

onto the deck. You might arrive and find the lounge 

empty, but head out to the deck that’s where the party 

is!

Your post officers are always striving to make post 

improvements. Some of these improvements will take 

months of research and planning, but I promise - it 

will be well worth it in the end. Being the post 

commander thus far has not been without its ups and 

downs. I am very used to doing and helping with 

activities around the post and sometimes it’s hard to 

hand things over and let someone else do the task. I 

must say that the people who have been elected and 

stepped up to assume some of these duties have taken 

on a great deal and have done a tremendous job taking 

over. Delegating is getting easier for me but with it 

comes added responsibilities that I am still learning. 

Thankfully, I have a wonderful mentor showing me 

the way. Past Commander Luby has been actively 

guiding and assisting me and for this I am extremely 

grateful. Working together as a family Post 60 will 

thrive and grow. Please consider volunteering or just 

pitch in when you see the need for assistance, we are 

always grateful for the help. 

Respectfully,

Josie Lohman

AL Post 60 Commander
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Commander’s Message

Josie Lohman

It's the first week of September and summer is rapidly 

giving way to Fall. How did that happen?  I guess there 

is nothing we can do, so let’s talk about one of my 

favorite Fall events, the Early Bird party. This will be 

held on October 13 from 1-4 PM. There will be free 

food and cash awards every 1/2 hour from 1-4 PM. A 

wrist band will be given to all 2025 members, and 

unpaid members will not be allowed to participate. This 

sure sounds like a good reason to pay your 2025 dues to 

me! Paying your dues assures that you will be able to 

participate in the Early Bird party. You will need to 

have your 2025 card ready to submit at check in. Dues 

renewal will not be accepted at the door of this event.

The Legion Post’s membership renewal is now at 46%, 

which leaves us just 4% from meeting the Department 

goal of 50% on September 11.  All of you who have not 

paid your dues for 2025 please pay them so that we can 

reach the first goal on time. Executive Committee 

member David Privott will have a table set up at our 

Labor Day picnic so that you can pay. This year Post 60 

plans to meet the 100% Department goal for 

membership again, so pay your 2025 dues and be a part 

of our winning team and get into the Early Bird party!

1st Vice Commander

Lee Luby
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Auxiliary Unit 60

Nancy Slavinski

ALA President 

Students are back in class and Fall arrives on 

Sunday, September 22nd.  Labor Day is upon us on 

September 2.  World Alzheimer’s Month and 

National Suicide Prevention Month are at the top of 

our minds for this month.

Denise’s Craft Corner: The first of four events on 

the list is September 16 (Pour and Paint Night), 6:30-

9:30PM. Please contact Denise or sign up in the 

Lounge.  What a great way to spend the evening and 

meet new friends! 

Game night on Wednesdays – ALA is happy to

report a successful Summer with Game Night.

Thanks to Tris, Peggy and Barb for your efforts and

those that helped with tasks to ensure all had a great

time. The Queen of Hearts takes over this month so

get ready for more fun and games. If you are

interested in cooking every other Wednesday evening

for Queen of Hearts, please see me.

Carolyn Monko, Chair of the October 19 Crab

Feast. The Unit Crab Feast is on October 19th and

tickets for the event will be available at Eventbrite and

at the Post on August 24th. We have several tables

reserved for Legion members for a limited time before

opening them up to the public on September 28th. If

you would like to volunteer for that day, please send

an email to Carolyn Monko at carlymon4@gmail.com

or use the sign-up sheet in the lobby. We will be

setting up a committee meeting in September so be on

the lookout in your email for that date if you are on

the committee. 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE: We are off and running

for the 2024-2025 year as memberships will be

available September 1st.

1. https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew -or-

2. (317) 569-4570      The hours to call are 

Monday-Friday, 8AM-4:30PM EST

Questions? carlymon4@gmail.com

pp

Track It Forward:  Please remember to enter your 

hours.  It is important for all Legion units to record 

hours to support National. We emphasize the 

importance at our monthly meetings.

The pop-top program continues, so please contribute 

those aluminum can pop-tops (any can) for us to 

support the chosen organization (Backpacks of Love).  

Our Give 10 to Education program for 2024-2025 will 

benefit Backpacks of Love.  We will also continue to 

support LARS so please consider donating dry or 

canned goods…container in the Lounge.  We will have 

more info to share after our August and September 

meetings when we vote on budget items.

ALA contact info:  

President - Nancy Sgambato Slavinski, 

alapresidentunit60@gmail.com; 

2nd Vice - Denise Person, dp.0325@icloud.com; 

Secretary – Lucy Haggerty, 

secretaryunit60@gmail.com.  

1st Vice – Carolyn Monko’s email is under 

Membership above.

mailto:carlymon4@gmail.com
https://www.legion-aux.org/Renew
mailto:ALAunit60President@gmail.com
mailto:alapresidentunit60@gmail.com
mailto:dp.0325@icloud.com
mailto:secretaryunit60@gmail.com
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Blood Drive
David Tyson

Coordinator

ALR Riders
Lenny Francioni

Director

Jeff Harkcom was one of the 40+ volunteers who

showed up to give the gift of life! 

Laurel Mayor and Post 60 member  Keith Syndor 

joins in on the action!

Happy September to all! 

Wow! Where’d the summer go? It feels like it was just 

spring, and we were talking about getting geared up for 

the riding season. Now, I know what you all are 

thinking; we still have several good months of riding 

around this state, with the fall colors changing and the 

leaves falling, but it’s pumpkin spice season already! 

So be careful out there of course with the “cages”, but 

also remember that wet leaves and standing water are 

dangerous!

This month we host the State ALR meeting on the 

28th, in Allen Hall. We hope to have a good turnout to 

help in setting up and attending the event. To all of you 

who are under the weather I hope you are on the mend 

to a healthier, better you!

Lenny

Photo courtesy of American Legion Riders from Maryland 

American Legion Riders from Maryland | Facebook

Ain’t she pretty!

Photo credit: Josie Lohman

https://www.facebook.com/groups/167438646069/
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Post 60 Entertainment
Tim Thomas

2nd Vice Commander

We're aiming to get all of our members into the club 

this month with a few events going on that you can 

enjoy. I sure hope you are reading this before 

September 2nd because the month starts off with one of 

our most popular events – our Labor Day Picnic! Post 

60’s finest grilling chefs will be cooking up lots of 

hamburgers and hot dogs and all our members are 

invited to join us from 1pm - 3pm.  All we ask is that 

you please bring a covered dish, dessert or make a 

small monetary donation. To ensure that we have 

enough food for everyone, a signup sheet will be 

located at the events kiosk in the lounge.

Our SAL is gearing up for the return of the ever-elusive 

Queen. You are invited to start searching for The 

Queen of Hearts on Wednesday, September 4th. The 

fun begins at 5pm with a chance to draw The Queen at 

7:15pm.  Thank you to our Auxiliary for keeping us 

busy with games throughout the summer on their 

Wednesday Game Night. A special shout out to 

Barbara, Peggy and Tris for entertaining us and running 

it with Post Commander Lohman and Auxiliary 

President Slavinski helping out when needed.

All hands-on deck! MCVET Day is on September 21st, 

and we’ll need a lot of help to pull it off. Please contact 

Commander Lohman if you can help us out, just an 

hour or two of your time would make a tremendous 

difference. It’s not all work though - POST 60 vs. 

MCVET’ s in a scrimmage softball game is scheduled 

at 1pm.  See Diane behind the bar to be part of Team 

Post 60.  We are also looking for volunteer umpires, 

preferably with 20/20 vision, but that’s not 

mandatory!  Come hang out on the deck with a cold 

beverage, enjoy the game and heckle your fellow 

members. (I am sure you will hear the joints squeaking 

as well..lol)

Once again, thank you to Post 60 Color Guard for 

accepting another last-minute invitation.  They had the 

honor of presenting The Colors before the 

Championship Game of The American Legion Mid 

Atlantic Baseball Tournament.  Congratulations to the 

team from Delaware Post 1 for winning and moving on 

to the American Legion World Series Tournament.

Please take a moment of your day for remembrance on 

September 11th of all the lives that were sadly taken 24 

years ago. NEVER FORGET!

Post 60 Color Guard presents the colors at the Regionals 

Eddie Souder presents trophies to our Big 

Sponsors of the 10th Annual Car and Bike Show, 

Fred Frederick Chrysler/Jeep, and 

Old Glory Harley Davidson.
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Other Notes/Dates Of Interest

-  If you wish to submit articles and pictures for the newsletter, please submit them to the editor at: 

oxonhillbilly@comcast.net. Articles and pictures must be about the Legion Family, veterans or the community 

Post 60 supports.  All information must be received by the deadline of 8:00 AM, 22nd  of the month to make it 

into the current newsletter.  Submissions after that date will make it into the following month’s newsletter.
 

- Please join us on our Facebook page, American Legion -Laurel  Post 60 for Post 60 website links, newsletters, 

  entertainment and activities that are posted on the page. 

Link: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/364213691671/  

Legion Riders

Director           Lenny Francioni

Asst Director   Pedro Lopez

Secretary         Christel Lopez-                  

Berryman

Treasurer         Barclay Butler       

Sgt-at-Arms    Chris DiPasquale

Chaplain          Charley Buckley

Safety Officer  Pedro Lopez

Road Captain   Lenny Francioni

Membership     Pedro Lopez

Public Affairs   Quinn Harry

Post 60 Officers

Commander         Josie Lohman

1st  Vice               Lee Luby

2ndVice               Tim Thomas

Judge Advocate   Richard Harding

Finance Officer   Pedro Lopez

Chaplain              Martin Berman

Service Officer    Leroy Bell

Historian              John Musgrove       

Sgt-at-Arms         Melvin Campbell

Adjutant               Mac McNally

SAL Squadron 60

Commander   Rob Monko

1st Vice          Eddie Souder

2ndVice         Tom Allen

3rd Vice          Vacant

Finance          Martin Caslow

Chaplain        Tony Scovitch

Sgt-at-Arms   Charlie Turner

Historian        Vacant

Adjutant         Joe Lohman

Parliamentarian  Vacant

Advisor          Chris Davis

Auxiliary Unit 60

President       Nancy Slavinski

1st Vice         Carolyn Monko

2nd Vice        Denise Person

Secretary       Lucy Haggerty

Treasurer       Tris Thomas

Chaplain        Barbara Rhodes

Historian       Vacant

Sgt-at-Arms  Chaitra Chambers



POSTMASTER:  DATED MATERIAL—DO NOT DELAY

Address Service Requested

The American Legion

Laurel Post 60

2 Main Street

Laurel, Maryland 20707- 4304

Serving 

Veterans and

The Community 

Since 1932

We e-mail the website link for our Post  Newsletter and other items of interest to members that 

have access to e-mail and the Internet.  Please send your e-mail address to: 

lubyshirley@gmail.com and it will be added to our email list.  Your e-mail will be used for Post 

60 notifications only, it will NOT be given out to solicitors.

For members who do 

not have E-Mail

 If you want the Post 

Newsletter mailed to your 

home, please send the 

written request by mail to 

the Post Adjutant.

Commander's Last Shout

Post Phone: (301) 725-2302              Website:  http://laurelpost60.org

Post Meetings

General  Membership

7:00 pm Third Thursday  

Executive Committee

7:00 pm  Second Thursday
Note: Except the 2nd Thursday 

In July Due to Convention

Auxiliary Unit 60

General Membership

7:00 pm  Second Monday

SAL Squadron 60

7:00 pm  First Thursday

  American Legion Riders

    7:00 pm Second Wednesday

Thank you to Brenda Kearns for assisting with our newsletter articles.

Thank you, Ray Torres for the wonderful dinners. Can’t wait for the next one.

Thank you, Janet, for supplying us with our daily dose of potassium .

Thank you to Bernie Schmidt and Sandy Griffith for helping train our new 

bartender, Christine!

A great big thank you to unit members, Peggy and Kristy Purcell, Barbara Rhodes 

and Denise Person for overseeing the dinner banquet for the eight Mid Atlantic 

American Legion baseball teams held in Allen Hall.


	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10

